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A LITTLE HISTORY 
 
The Community Foundation (SJICF) was a founding partner of the Peace Island 
Medical Center (PIMC) which was constructed tax-free entirely of charitable 
monies donated through SJICF and PeaceHealth a nonprofit healthcare provider. 
 
SJICF raised an initial $10,500,000 used for purchase of the campus and 
construction of the clinic and hospital.  Subsequently, as the authorized hospital 
foundation, SJICF has raised over $1,000,000 used for a variety of capital and 
operational aspects of PIMC. Some of these include, the Cancer Center, the 
Hepp House (for visiting physicians and specialists), Diagnostic Equipment and 
Landscaping the Campus. 
 
GIVE TO PIMC THROUGH THE COMMUNITY FOUNDATION 
 
PIMC depends on ongoing donations to meet current operations budgets, add 
medical equipment and capital for expanded services.  A recent example is the 
addition of a third infusion chair in the highly effective cancer center. 
 
Please consider a gift to the Community Foundation’s PIMC Fund especially if 
you or a loved one have benefited from one of the comprehensive services 
offered by the hospital or clinic. 
 
To make a contribution to PIMC, visit the website at www.sjicf.org or call the 
office at (360) 378-1001. 
 


